

May 11,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for May 11,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams( Roadmaster), Scott Slater (for Mike Erwin Utility Supervisor),and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 4.27.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the April 27,2023 meeting. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Bob Betzold  made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master –  Ted Williams - Crew performed the following work: 8 days ditching roads, installed 2        driveway pipes, 6 days of street sweeping for PennDOT as part of the agility program, 6 days                    sweeping township roads, 3 days sweeping with the pull behind, removed all of the plows and salt             boxes, had to dig out the beaver dams twice on Zacherl Rd, completed yearly MSHA training. 

       Utility Supervisor – Scott Slater for Mike R Erwin - The crew performed the following work: Installed          check valves at PA Ave per the DEP requirements, cleaned up the shop and plants, changed oil in all         of the emergency generators, repaired a small leak behind the old Grand Rental building, installed a          new grill at Morrison Park, and new outlet covers, replaced several tables along the bike trail, repaired       lawns, installed meter on hydrant at township building. 

       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe for month of April 2023 issued 18 zoning permits for a            total improvement value of $921,727.00. Collected $1285.34 in permit fees. 

       Township Manager –Eric Heil : An ordinance regulating fowl, previously chickens, had been re-                 written, which would require owners to keep fowl on their property unless neighboring property                owners did not mind, the rooster clause from the previous draft had been removed, warning and                enforcement clauses were also added. Another public hearing and adoption vote will be scheduled for       a future board meeting. The board was provided with an update on the Meadow Church Rd bridge and      that a metal pipe arch culvert was being considered, and 2 companies have been contacted for bridge         material pricing. Informed the board that the Pennvest loan process and debt ordinance was moved to        early August and after bid opening. Resurfacing on the tennis and basketball courts at Morrison Park is      scheduled to begin May 22nd. Well plugging at PA Ave should be done by May 31st. Delivery of the 5       ton Chevy dump truck is delayed due to a recall, estimated 3-4 months for the parts. The Peterbuilt 548      ordered in 2021 was scheduled to be built in July and delivery should happen a few months after build.      There will be a Hunter Safety Course at Seneca VFD on July 8th, 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM and it is open to      the public and township residents. The ORA will be applying for broadband funding through the               Appalachia Regional Commission and Cranberry is the focus.  

Action Items

1. 1 Board was presented with a proposal from the EADS Group for engineering design and permitting work on the Aires Hill and Meadow Church bridges, cost estimates of $65,000 and  $75,000 respectively. Following a brief discussion, Motion to approve made by Fred Buckholtz, second by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) , motion passed. 
2. Board was presented with a proposal from John Trant of Strategic Solutions to review and amend the zoning code. A discussion was held as to the overall cost that may be incurred. The board tabled this discussion asking for clarification on the potential total cost. 
3. Board was presented with a proposal from solicitor Bruce Getsinger regarding his representation for the Pennvest loan process for the mall water treatment plant upgrades, with costs not to exceed $7,750.00. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes), motion passed. 
4. Township Manager told the board that the employment memorandum of understanding that had been finalized during an executive session on 01/26/2023 needed to be approved, with effective date being 5/11/2023. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren. Seconded by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes), motion passed. 
5. Township Manager explained to the board that a letter of interest for summer employment had been received from Mackenzie Wenmoth, and that we would also desire to have a temp employee from Career Concepts. Motion to approve the 2 temp employees made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) , motion passed. 
6. PUBLIC COMMENTS – 

Michael Diebert informed the board that their billing question regarding the Sage Run sewage meter was being investigated by the EADS Group. 
6. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 11:16AM with a motion by Fred Buckholtz.  Seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be May 25, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

